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MEETING MINUTES 
May 20, 2020 

President Rachel Henry presided over the May 20, 2020, Staff Senate meeting held by Zoom 
Video Conferencing at 10:30 a.m. 

Attendance 

Executive/Administrator/ Manager  

P - Millican, Tammy (’20) 
P - Barbara Reonas (’21) 

Service/Maintenance 

A - Matkovic, Igor (’20) 

Professional/Non-Faculty 

P - Braud, Jennifer (’20) 
P - Clemmons, Jill (’20) 
P - Hernandez, Kristen (’20) 
P - Kimmell, 
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�x The State of Louisiana has been hit hard financially. They are anticipating about $1 
Billion of adverse economic impact.  

�x LSU remains guardedly optimistic. Legislators are doing everything they can to protect 
the University as much as they can. He encouraged everyone to let their Legislator 
know how much LSU means to them. 

Interim President Thomas Galligan opened the floor for questions. President Rachel Henry 
mentioned that the LSU Staff Senate released a survey recently and received over 600 
responses. The primary concerns were worries about potential cuts to budgets or reluctance 
about returning to work given that some employees may be at high risk for COVID-194 (igh)-3 ( )6 (risk)5 ( )]TJ
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President Rachel Henry reported that LSU staff have been able to make an incredible impact 
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When asked if there was anything they wanted Staff Senate to know or work on moving 
forward, the most common response was an official work from home policy and for the 
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This is Step 1 of a multi-step process. One of the relevant changes is to change the name of the 
Finance & Governmental Relations Committee to the Staff Senate Recruiting and Retention 
Committee. This renamed committee will be tasked with reaching out to staff members on 
campus in order to build relationships and eliminate barriers such as supervisory approval to 
serve on the Staff Senate. 

There will now be a vote sent out electronically to all staff members. As long as we receive 2/3 
votes in favor, we can send it to Interim President Galligan for final approval.  

Vice Provost for Diversity Dereck Rovaris mentioned that there will be a new roadmap for the 
University that will be released in the fall which will look at the entire campus. 

Staff Senate Budget 

Treasurer Amber Salvadras provided a financial report to the full Senate.  

NEW BUSINESS 

Staff Senate Executive Officer Speeches 

President Henry announced the 2020-2021 Staff Senate Executive Officer Candidates. The full 
Senate will vote through Tigerlink after the meeting. The results will be tabulated after all 
candidates have made their statements and will be announced during the June meeting. 

Member-
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Staff Senator Birthday 

Rachel Henry announced the following birthday: 

�x Senator Kristen Hernandez celebrated her birthday on May 8. 

�x Senator Nicole Roth will celebrate her birthday on May 30. 

Happy Birthday! 

President Henry mentioned that employees at LSU can use sick leave to care for dependents 
that include children and elderly parents during this time. Human Resource Management is 
looking to extend that past the month of December 2020. 

Vice Provost Dereck Rovaris announced that the LSU Food Pantry is open on campus. They are 
providing curbside service for students. Vice Provost Dereck Rovaris also announced, as we 
return to campus, to please stay safe and wear your mask. Lastly, he also mentioned that 
members of the Muslim community are wrapping up Ramadan on May 23, which is a big month 
long fast. If you know of anyone in that community, you may want to reach out to congratulate 
them. 

MOTION TO ADJOURN – With there being no more business, Senator Nicole Roth made a 
motion to adjourn. The motion, seconded by Senator Megan Stone, carried. 

The meeting adjourned at 12:00 p.m. 

Trey Bickham, Secretary 

TB/mm 


